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mail us at  mca@citlink.net. Notice in the Meadview 

Monitor is official notice of any and all proceedings 
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Monitor.  We will not publish any letters or ads that 

are unsuitable for this newsletter or for which the 
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that are printed.  All articles stating an opinion must 
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        *************************************** 

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM TO 4:00 PM 

Tuesday—Saturday 

CLOSED FOR LUNCH 

12:00 PM TO 12:30 PM 
 ****************************************           

 

PLEASE LET US 

KNOW WHEN YOU 

MOVE!! 

 

MEADVIEW UTILITY DIRECTORY 
 

The Grand Wash Water Co. (Water Delivery)         

564-2500 
 

Canyon’s End (Water Service Delivery)   

564-2497 
 

Joshua Valley Utility (Water Company)   

564-2552 
 

High Desert Water (Bulk Water)                       

928-925-0777 
 

UniSource Electric                         877-837-4968 
 

Emergency                                     800 -352-3010 
 

Frontier Telephone                         928 -753-1122 
 

Ferrell Gas (Propane)                     928 -757-1101 
 

Northern Energy (Propane)            928 -757-7923 
 

Graves Propane                              928 -565-2821 
 

Westside Disposal (Trash)             928 -565-9369 

 

MEMBER SERVICES 
Donna Torngren 

Tory Scott 

 



FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
The newly elected Board of Governors continues to develop our ongoing learning curves 

and to address the association’s day-to-day present and future challenges. 

 

Our current primary concerns are Financial and Budgetary Status. 

Adjustments of overall staff hours and work schedules. 

Updated our monthly financial reporting to increase the clarity and transparency 

for better understanding by our membership. 

Past issues of maintenance and repairs are being addressed and resolved. 

Maintaining comfortable and accessible use of our facilities for all members. 

 

To accommodate all our membership, we have adjusted our office hours to:  Tuesday 

through Saturday; 9 a.m. to 12:00 noon and 12:30 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

 

New changes in our office staff.   We have accepted the retirement requests of  

JoAnn Sines and Maggie Paustell, which will take effect as of August 24th. 

Both of these ladies will be sorely missed.  They have been the cornerstone of our  

daily operation.  

 

The Board announces and welcomes our two new replacements; Donna Torngren and Tory 

Scott. 

 

Since the installation of your new Board of Governors, we have successfully collected an 

excess of $9,000 of unpaid/delinquent membership dues. 

 
Although some changes have been initiated, there still will be additional mone-
tary requirements in order to continue to operate and maintain our facilities. 

 

The Board, also as members of the MCA, will continue to work to maintain the 
high standards as expected and enjoyed by all members.  

 

Thank you for your continued support! 
 

Frank Eakins,  President 



MCA MEMBERSHIP WHITE ELEPHANT SALE !! 
 

 

MEMBERS: DO YOU HAVE ITEMS THAT YOU CONSIDER TO BE 

“WHITE ELEPHANTS” 

IN YOUR GARAGE, HOME  OR  YARD??? 

 

IF SO, THE MEADVIEW CIVIC ASSOCIATION WOULD APPRECIATE YOUR 

“DONATION” TO OUR FUND RAISER. 

 

THE SALE PROCEEDS FROM THE DONATED ITEMS WILL BE “ONLY” EAR-

MARKED FOR USE TO SUPPORT THE MCA ACTIVITIES. 

 

THEY WILL NOT GO INTO THE “GENERAL OPERATING” BUDGET, BUT 

WILL ONLY BE USED TO PURCHASE  NECESSARY SUPPLIES FOR OUR OR-

GANIZATION’S ACTIVITIES.  

 

PLACE:  MCA PARKING LOT 

 

DATE:   OCTOBER 12TH  OKTOBERFEST  

 

TIME:   10 A.M.  till ………. 

(Immediately following the membership meeting on October 12th) 

 

** REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED ** 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR ARRANGEMENTS FOR DONATED ITEMS, 

PLEASE CONTACT: 

JOY LUKE  @  (928) 564-2653 

or 

                                   MCA OFFICE @ (928) 564-2313 



 

 

Groups That Meet At The MCA 
 AUDITORIUM 

 
Body Conditioning Class    
Mon. -  Wed. -  Fri.       8:00 am 
******************************************** 
Sit & Be Fit Class                     
 Mon.—Wed.—Fri.      10:15 am 
******************************************** 
Bingo                                        
Tues. 6:30 pm  &  Fri.  1:30 pm 
******************************************** 
COM 
Sept. 10:00 am  
******************************************** 
End of the Line Dancers 
6:00 pm 
******************************************** 
Explorers 
2nd Wednesday 6:30 pm  
******************************************** 
Red Hat Society 
3rd Thursday 1:00 pm 
******************************************** 
Quail 
3rd Tuesday 10:00 am 
******************************************** 

CLASSROOM 
Crafty Ladies 
Tues. 1:00 pm 
 ******************************************* 

 POOL 
Splash Dance  Mon.-Wed-Fri.  9:00 am starting first 
week of June 
********************************************************* 
These functions and times can change!  If 
you have any questions, check with the 
group or call the MCA office. 
********************************* 
 
Please let us know when you have a 
change of address!! Thank you. 

MCA HAPPENINGS 
 

MCA BOARD MTG. SEPT. 14th  9:00 am 
 

SEPT. 28th POTLUCK  -  SALADS AND DE-

SERT -  SIGN UP IN OFFICE 
 

MCA BOARD MTG. OCT. 12th 9:00 am 
 

OCT.26th POTLUCK—TOPPINGS 

FOR BAKED POTATOES<MCA SUP-

PLYING POTATOES—SIGN UP  IN 

OFFICE 
 

 

**SAVE THE DATE** 

MCA MONTHLY MEETING 

NOVEMBER 9th @ 9:00 AM 

JOIN US TO 

THANK   

& 

ACKNOWLEDGE 

 

JACK  & SUZANN NEWELL 

 

FOR THEIR HARD WORK & 

CONTRIBUTION  

To the  

MEADVIEW COMMUNITY 

 

 

TICKETS TO TOUR BUSES 
        by  Suzann Newelll 
 

On July 22 ADOT, Hualapai Nation Police, Mohave Sheriff’s Department and Ari-
zona Department of Public Safety participated in a safety detail focusing on buses 
and motor coaches driving Pearce Ferry and Diamond Bar roads.  They handed 
out 42 tickets; 5 were driver violations and 37 involved vehicles with two buses 
and one driver removed from service.  The four agencies will be conducting sur-
prise inspections and advise bus operators to be aware that they are ‘here to 
stay’. 



Trunk or Treat 

October 31st   

 

 

 

MCA Parking 

Lot at DUSK 

 
 

  



 

Dear MCA Board of Governors and Members, 

 

It is with sadness we are writing this letter. As of August 24th Maggie and I 

are retiring. It has been a pleasure to work with past Boards and the pre-

sent Board. It was also a pleasure working for the membership. We have 

had many laughs and even shed tears of joy and sorrow with the member-

ship, many of them being our friends.  

 

On a happy note we would like to welcome Donna Torngren and Tory 

Scott to the staff. Both of these ladies are going to be an asset to this office 

and are very eager to please. Donna of course has been an employee and is 

happy to be back. Tory is new to Meadview, and is looking forward to 

meeting each and everyone of you. 

 

Maggie and I will miss all of you, but it is time for us to move on with our 

lives and are looking forward to retirement. 

 

Thank you everyone for all of your support and friendship for so many 

years. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

JoAnn Sines and Maggie Paustell 





 

            

COM REPORT 
By 

Gladys Burk, President 

 

September is a sign that summer is over and that it’s time for all to get “back to 

business”.  Your Board hopes that everyone had a pleasant vacation. 

C.O.M. is an acronym for the Community Organization of Meadview.  Meetings are 

held the first Thursday of the month at the MCA.  Our meetings begin at 10:00, but every-

one comes at 9:45 for cookies, coffee and fellowship.  The only requirement for member-

ship is that you are a resident of Lake Mead City or Meadview.  There are no dues. 

Programs are geared to citizens’ interests.  Our first meeting will be on September 5, 

2013.  Topics and speakers will be: The Meadview Water Basin by Ted Levandowski, 

Lake  Mohave Ranchos Fire District by Chief Pat Moore, and Mohave County by Joy 

Brotherton, Supervisor for District 4. 

 If you are new to the area, please attend our meeting and meet lots of new friendly 

people.  If you are one of those friendly people, come say, “Hello.  What’s happening?  

Good to see you!” 

 Please mark your calendar for Thursday, September 5 at 9:45.  See you then! 

                 WE ARE BRINGING BACK 

 

                “THE DUSTY FILES” 

 

 

        BE SURE TO LOOK IN OUR NEXT ISSUE 



Library News 
By Chris Selinsky 
 
 In July and August and each Wednesday, you may have thought the library was open.  
However, it was only open for those who signed-up for the Summer Reading Games.  Every 
week we read books, created something, solved puzzles, and socialized.  Many won prizes and 
on the last day, we celebrated by eating pizza and cake.  We thank everyone who donated and  
contributed to this program.  This library promotes reading, learning and brings the community 
together.  
 The Mohave County Board of Supervisors hired a new Library Director and she will start 
her job this August. The Library District will continue their weekly program for the adults and chil-
dren in the Fall.  Look for future advertisements in the Meadview Community News. 
 In August the book discussion group read Mudbound, by Hillary Jordan.  In September 
you can check the library to find out the next book that we will be reading.  The next discussion 
will be on October 18th. at 10:00 A.M. 
 The next meeting for the Friends of the Meadview Library will be on September 20th. at 
10:00 A.M.   
 For new people and for those who forget, the library hours are: Tuesdays, 10-5 P.M; 
Thursdays, 11:00- 6 P.M. and Saturdays, 10-4 P.M. 
  

Meadview Quail 
By Linda Corona 

 

 

We’re BACK!!!  Meadview Quail members are excited about the new year.  Club members are commit-

ted to working hard to raise money for our SCHOLARSHIP Fund.  Last year along with the Kingman 

Morning Glories we gave $7,000.00 to seniors from Mt Tipton, Kingman High School and Kingman 

Academy of Learning.  We also give school supplies to the children who attend Mt Tipton.   

 

Selling See’s Candy has been our best fundraiser.  We appreciate all the help and support from our mem-

bers who work hard to sell, sell, sell.  A special THANK YOU to the community, family and friends that 

buy, buy, buy.  

  

The Community & Family Interest Clubs – Meadview Quail and Kingman Morning Glories are fortunate 

in having board members that are dedicated to making this year a memorable year.   Meadview Quail club 

board members are:  President, Betty Perrault; Vice President, Dolores Robb; Secretary, Carole Duran; 

Treasurer, Marty Forsythe. 

 

If you are not a member please come to one of our meetings.  The meetings are held on the third Tuesday 

of each month from September to May.  The time is 10:00 A.M. 

at the Meadview Community Center.  We have Potlucks at the 

September, December and May meetings.   For a taste of heaven 

come and enjoy some of our delicious dishes.   



MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH - 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL – Thank you parents and grandparents for bringing your 

children and grandchildren to Vacation Bible School. This year the Meadview Community 

Church and Meadview Baptist Church had Vacation Bible School jointly at the Meadview 

Baptist Church. We had some very special activities planned for the children. The children 

really enjoyed putting on their program for their families. Thank you Betty Perrault for be-

ing the VBS director and doing such a great job in planning and conducting VBS this year. 

 

Sunday Series – Pastor Dale is presently doing a series on King David, “From the Pasture 

to the Throne – Building Godly Principles” If you have missed any of the sermons, they 

are on the church website www.meadviewbaptist.com. You can also find us on facebook 

for information on church activities. 

 

Women’s Bible Study – 1st and 3rd Mondays each month at 10:00 a.m.. Please note the 

new starting time for the summer. In October the starting time will be back to 9:30 a.m. 

The women are studying in the Book of Luke. 

 

Bible Study/Prayer Meetings – Thursdays at 5:30 – 6:45 p.m. Pastor Dale will be contin-

uing his series in the book of Galatians.  

 

Weekly activities at the church are: 

 

Bible Study/Prayer Meeting Thursdays at 5:30 p.m. 

Children’s and Adult Sunday School/Bible Study at 9:45 a.m. Sundays 

Sunday Worship Service is at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Pastor Dale Kronemeyer – 564-2341 

Cell – 480-688-1945 

 
 

The Red, White, and Blue Quilters of Meadview  
 

Meet in the building at the back of the Meadview Baptist Church property the 3rd and 4th 

Thursdays of each month at 9:00 a.m. The 3rd Thursday will be an all-day sewing time for 

military and charity quilts. Quilters who plan to stay all day to sew have been bringing 

snacks to share. The 4th Thursday will be the introduction of new skills. Call Linda Boyden 

564-2579 or Suz Wood 564-2779. 
 

http://www.meadviewbaptist.com/


Meadview Community Church News 
 
Our regular schedule of services is:   

 
Sundays:  Sunday School at 9:45 AM, and Morning Worship at 10:45 am 
with the  observance of holy communion the first Sunday of each month. 
Wednesday:  Midweek Bible Study & Prayer Service at 6:30 PM 
Thursday:  Ladies Bible Study at 9:45 AM 
Friday:  Choir Practice at 7:00 PM 
Men’s Breakfast will take place on Tuesday, Sept. 10th ;  and  Tues.,  
Oct. 8 th at 8:00 AM in our fellowship hall. 
Ladies Bible Study has taken a break for the summer and will resume in Oct. 
Our choir has also taken a break for the summer and practice will resume in 
Sept. 
 
We have a monthly potluck lunch following morning worship on the 3rd  
Sunday of  the month.  These will be:  Sept. 15th, and Oct. 20th.   

 
We invite all of our Meadview friends to join us all of these services and  
activities.   
 
Pastor John Mulvihill 

HELP A VET                                                                 
       by  Suzann Newell    

 
 
A recent event, Operation Help a Vet, was held at Timeout 
Tavern with the money from raffles, drinks and food going to help bring about the 

opening of a center where veterans can go to relax, watch television, use a com-
puter, use the exercise equipment.  No Bar, No Smoking, No Drinking allowed, but 
a center where the vet can get peer counseling, find resources for housing, em-
ployment and information on government assistance.  Out of the Sandbox is the 
name of the planned center. 
 
The origin of the name:  Iraq and Afghanistan are known as the sandbox.  The 
backers of this project are hopeful they will be able to move into the old Central 
Commercial Building on 4th Street in Kingman, but first they need the money.  Rick 
Shelby, of Kingman, is the director of the Kingman Veterans Memorial Trust 
(KVMT) whose guiding principle is “We Honor Those Who Served”.  For more in-
formation go to KVMT.org or trustee@KVMT.org or call 928-266-3600 

mailto:trustee@KVMT.org


      

EXPLORERS and OVER-the-HILL HIKERS 

                 By  Suzann Newell 

 
Wow!  A great trip!  What fantastic views!  These are the reactions of those adven-
turous souls who spent a few days in jeeps and ATV’s visiting some 13,000 foot 
mountains in west-central Colorado.  The group started their visit from Lake City 
and visited ghost towns, old mines and various mountain passes, all located within 
sight of Colorado’s largest wild fire this past June.  They planned to drive over 
Wolf Creek Pass, into Creede and then north to Lake City, but the Pass was 

closed by this raging fire, so they drove south from Grand Junction to get to their 
starting point, but from then on they enjoyed the cool weather, the thin air of that 
high altitude and the breathtaking vistas of the Colorado high country.  We invite 
you to join the Explorers at our fall meeting, Wednesday September 11.  We meet 
in the MCA auditorium at 6:30 p.m., and we will be sharing photos of our summer 
vacations and planning new adventures and hikes.   

PHOTOS  OF RIDE IN JUNE   

By JAMES STOOP’S 



 

 

 

 

 

SNOW  

IN 

JUNE 

 

 

 

MORE 

  

PHOTOS 

 

OF 

 

the  

 

COLORADO 

 

RIDE  

 

IN  

 

JUNE 

 

 

JOANIE STOOPS 

L-R CHUCK & PAM STEFFENS, JOANIE 

STOOPS, LORNE & TERRY DEAR  ABOVE 





 

Oktoberfest 2013 Schedule of Events 
 
  
 
 
7:00 AM  Breakfast at VFW served by the VFW Woman’s Auxiliary 
    
   Registration for Fun Run 

  
  8:00 AM  Fun Run 
 
11:00 AM  Beverage Service Starts served by the VFW Post 11014 
 
11:30  AM  Lunch at the VFW served by the 
   Meadview Area Chamber of Commerce 
 
   Crafters Open 
 
12:00 PM  Fun Run Awards 
 
  1:00 PM  Balloon Toss Contest/followed by Awards 
 
  2:00 PM  Slow Drag Contest/followed by Awards 
 
  3:00 PM  Log Cutting Contest/followed by Awards 
 
   Mark the Magician 
 
  4:00 PM  50/50 Award 
 
   Raffle Begins 
   
   Wings served by the VFW Men’s Auxiliary 
 

   Band Begins (Trip 7) 
 
     Stein Holding Contest/followed by Awards 
 
 
  ?:??  PM  Band Ends 
 



    MEADVIEW SUNSET                      
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